
Licensing Sub-Committee Monday, 15 January 2018

 MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE HELD AT 
COUNCIL CHAMBER - NEUADD MALDWYN, WELSHPOOL, POWYS ON MONDAY, 

15 JANUARY 2018

PRESENT
County Councillor J M Williams (Chair)

County Councillors L George and H Lewis 

1. APPLICATION FOR PREMISES LICENCE 

1.1. Sub-Committee procedures 

The Chair introduced the Sub-Committee and its Clerk.

The Clerk to the Sub-Committee on behalf of the Solicitor to the Council 
explained the procedures to be followed by the Sub-Committee.

1.2. Application for a licence 

Premises – Baba Ali, 6 Great Oak Street, Llanidloes, SY18 6BN
Applicant – Mustafa Ozdemir

List names of people making representations: a member of the public, Police and 
Environmental Health 

The Licensing Officer presented the licensing authority’s position as outlined in 
the report [copy filed with the signed minutes].  She advised that the Licensing 
section was happy with the consultation undertaken by the applicant.

The Environmental Health Officer was concerned about, firstly potential noise 
emanating from an air extraction fan and secondly the potential for noise and 
disturbance from patrons.

The Sub-Committee had regard to a noise report commissioned by the applicant.  

All parties confirmed that they had been able to make their representations.

The Sub-Committee withdrew to consider, in private, the application and the 
evidence they had heard, with the support of the Clerk.  

On their return the Chair announced their decision.  In reaching the decision 
members took into account the relevant written and verbal representations.  

RESOLVED Reason for decision
That the license be granted as 
applied for except that there shall 
be no further admittance to the 
premises after 1:45 a.m. and 
CCTV will be installed at the 
premises by the applicant.

To promote the licensing 
objectives.



Licensing Sub-Committee Monday, 15 January 2018

The Clerk to the Sub-Committee advised that he would confirm the decision in 
writing and reminded parties of their right to appeal. 

The Chair thanked all for attending.

County Councillor J M Williams
Chair


